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Welcome to our Social Evening 

Welcome to those present at our first Society Quiz 
Evening and Silent Auction and I hope the evening will 
be enjoyed by all. Gill and I are sorry that we are 
unable to join with members on this occasion, due to a 
family bereavement. 

The Purton Hulks 

Did regular followers of TV’s “Countryfile” catch the 
excerpt on the Purton Hulks a few weeks ago? 

River Thames Trip 

Thirty members/guests took part in the Society’s River 
Thames outing on Sunday 7 June. As this column is 
being written on the eve of that trip full details with 
pictures will be have to be carried over to the next 
Newsletter. 

Rogan and Lynn Olding 

I am afraid we have to say goodbye to our members 
Rogan and Lynn Olding who will shortly be moving to 
the Isle of Wight and will not, therefore, be able to 
attend our meetings in the future. Best wishes to you 
both and many thanks for your close involvement with 
the Society including, of course, the organisation of 
those enjoyable and very successful Skittles Evenings 
in Hursley. 

Has anyone got access to a Digital 
Projector? 

Every year, for the supporting programme for the 
Annual General Meeting we have been fortunate to 
being able to use Peter Oates’s digital projector. Whilst 
Peter is still happy for us to use his equipment, now 
that he and Laura have moved to the Midlands it is no 

longer a practical solution. I am therefore wondering if 
any member either owns or has access to such 
equipment that could be borrowed just for that evening. 
If that is not possible, we will have to try and hire a 
projector. If anyone can help, can they please contact 
me as soon as possible. Many thanks. 

“Cargoes” and Southampton Canal 
Society 

“Cargoes” is the newsletter of the Guildford & 
Reading, Kent & East Sussex, Oxfordshire and Solent 
& Arun Branches of the Inland Waterways 
Association. The summer edition, recently published, 
carries a full page article about Southampton Canal 
Society. That article covers the original formation of 
the Society and its main objectives, details of our 
activities, including our monthly meetings and outings 
etc, the Newsletter, and details of our future 
programme to the end of 2009. We are grateful to the 
“Cargoes” Editorial Team for allowing us so much 
coverage in their newsletter. 

Write-up on our last meeting 

The write-up on last month’s talk by Dr Roger Squires 
about the Panama Canal has had to be held over to the 
next Newsletter. 

Next Month’s Meeting 

Our next meeting, on Thursday 2 July, we will look 
forward to – “Tales, Slides and Cine Film” – An 
Evening with our President, Brian Evans. I am told this 
will include “Ely, Denver, Prickwillow, Diesels, 
Passau (Danube), maybe a few trains and members 
trips.” An event not to be missed. 

Paul Herbert 

Chairman’s Column 

On Saturday 9th May 2009, the Wey & Arun Canal 
Trust reached another milestone in its ambitious 
programme to restore "London's Lost Route to the 
Sea", with the re-opening of the waterway under 
Loxwood High Street and the naming of a new, all-
electric visitor boat, Wiggonholt. 
With the official opening of Loxwood canal bridge by 
the Rt.Hon the Lord Sterling of Plaistow GCVO CBE, 
canal traffic can again pass under the road for the first 
time in 140 years, the £1.8 million project being one of 
the largest and most expensive anywhere in the country 
undertaken by a volunteer canal trust. 
Chairman of the Trust, Peter Foulger, says: "This is a 
great occasion for the Trust as we celebrate the end of 
five years work to reinstate the canal under Loxwood 
High Street. Without help from so many people, we 
could never have reached today's celebration." Nearly 
800 members, supporters and visitors enjoyed the day 
in Loxwood. 
In recognition of an £80,000 donation from the 
Wiggonholt Association towards the cost of the new 
all-electric boat, the naming of Wiggonholt was 
undertaken by Mrs Doreen Mann, a member of that 
organisation. This will mean that the Trust will now 
have three boats in which to offer public trips or for 
private hire. Leading the 'fleet' Wiggonholt will be able 
to carry 50 passengers, Zachariah Keppel 30 and John 

Smallpeice 12 guests.  
Speaking about the new boat, Derek Miller, Chairman 
of W&A Enterprises Ltd, the trading arm of the Trust, 
comments: "WAEL has enjoyed the expert assistance 
of its members to design, order and see Wiggonholt 
through to completion. Thank you to them and to the 
boat-builders for bringing us the red-letter day for 
WAEL."  
Following the naming of the new boat at 11.20, Mr 
Peter Flatter and Mrs Doreen Mann of the 
Wiggonholt Association, Lord Sterling and other 
invited guests boarded Wiggonholt and passed through 
the re-built tunnel. Lord Sterling officially declared the 
bridge open followed by the opening of the new lock. 
In his speech he spoke about the historical significance 
and congratulated the Trust on achieving this 
milestone. 
The celebrations continued in the afternoon with a 
Small Boat Rally on the canal.  

Wey & Arun Canal Trust Press Release 11 May 2009 

It has been announced that on 14 May 2009, Peter 
Foulger retired as Chairman of the Trust after 12 
outstandingly successful years. Peter's successor is 
Sally Schupke, formerly the Trust's Public Relations 
Officer.  Peter will continue to serve as a director of 
the Canal Trust. 

Double Celebration on the Wey & Arun Canal 
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Another informal Society Boat Gathering was held at Flecknoe 
(near Napton) and at Braunston over the bank holiday weekend 2-4 
May. 

Five boats attended – Eric and Sue Lewis’s ‘Remus’; Ken and 
Margaret Froud’s ‘Duorf II’; Alan and Angela Rose’s 
‘Liberty’ (Angela’s Mum was also on board); Aelred and Sue 
Derbyshire’s ‘Basingstoke’; and Gill and myself on ‘The Evelyn 
Broadbent’. 
The programme for the weekend following the previously 
successful format. We joined together at Flecknoe on Saturday 
where we had afternoon tea followed by an evening barbecue. 
Sunday morning we cruised to Braunston and that evening enjoyed 
a meal at ‘The Old Plough’, when we were joined by well known 
Society members Laura Sturrock and Peter Oates. On Monday 

lunchtime we met up onboard ‘Basingstoke’, at the kind invitation 
of Aelred and Sue, for a delicious American Lunch. 
After the lunch we dispersed, returning to our various moorings in 
the area. Some of us returned to Napton via the Braunston Puddle 
Banks where we witnessed a working party lead by a well known 
associate of the Society, Peter Boyce, and others including Peter 
Oates and Laura Sturrock, in the process of raising the sunken 
working boat ‘Lucy’ prior to taking her back to Peter Boyce’s yard 
at Braunston for possible restoration. (See page 4.) 
Again, we were blessed with excellent weather and no problem 
with moorings, despite it being a bank holiday weekend. 
Everybody agreed that it had been another successful and 
enjoyable weekend and it is hoped to repeat the same format next 
year. 

Paul Herbert 

2009 Society Boat Gathering 

The crews gather at Flecknoe before Saturday’s barbecue 
Picture © Ken Froud 

Bank Holiday lunch onboard 'Basingstoke' in Braunston 
Picture © Aelred Derbyshire  

Recently your editor received an email from John Fisher looking 
for information about an ancestor. If anyone can help in any way 
please send your comments to me and I will forward them to John. 
I am helping to produce a family history and discover (from the 
recently published 1911 census) that my great grandfather, 
JOSEPH lived at Itchen and gave his occupation as a boat builder. 
This may explain [this] mysterious (pre-1914) commercially taken 
photograph which came into my possession many years ago and 
which shows him (and others) standing in the middle of a busy 

boatyard which somebody has suggested may well be WHITE'S 
BOATYARD at Itchen. (He lived with his family at 15, Elm Road, 
Itchen - alas no longer there - but was then, according to an old 
map, a few hundred yards away). 
Although I appreciate that your Society is concerned specifically 
with inland waterways, I wonder if you or any of your members 
might be able to point me in the right direction to find out 
something about WHITE'S BOATYARD - specifically what it was 
building in those days and what became of it? 

In the picture they appear to be busy building barges 
(of different sizes and types). 
Before coming south he had worked in Tipton, in 
Staffordshire, where the family built canal barges. 
If any of your members could throw any light on 
what is being built here, when and where, I would be 
most grateful. I have shown this image to the Tipton 
Historical Society who are as intrigued as I am. They 
tell me that these boats are too wide for their canals. 
I presume therefore that they are river barges but I 
really don't know. 
Any help or suggestions or guidance you might offer 
would be very much appreciated. 
Yours truly 
John Fisher 
Devon 

Help please 



PAGE 3 ISSUE 437 : JUNE 2009 N E W S L E T T E R  

The following is a list of waterway events taking place within 
approximately 50 miles of Southampton. Whilst every effort is made to 
ensure the correctness of this information, please check with the listed 
contact who will be glad to confirm and supply further details. 

Recently, OS grid references and/or postcodes have been added (where 
known but not guaranteed) to aid location of the event. 
If YOU know of an event taking place that should be in this list then 
please contact the editor. 

Waterways Diary 

    

Sun 21 Jun, 19 
Jul, 16 Aug, 20 
Sep 2009 2.00pm 

Paul Barnett Guided tours through the remains of the Purton Hulks led by Paul 
Barnett, Marine Historian. Donations in aid of Severn Area Rescue 
Association. or £3.00 per person. Approx 2 hours weather permitting.  
Meet Purton Lower Bridge, Gloucester & Sharpness Canal (SO692044). 

Paul Barnett: 07833 143231 Email: 
barnadillo@aol.com Web: 
www.friendsofpurton.org.uk 

Thu 11 Jun 2009 
7.45pm 

Southampton CS Society 'charity' evening raising funds for Naomi House comprising a 
Silent Auction and a General Knowledge Quiz. Chilworth Parish Hall, 
Chilworth, Southampton, SO16 7JZ. (SU410184). 

Angela Rose: 02380 403982 Email: 
info@apas-engineering.com 

Sat 13 Jun 2009 
8.00pm 

The Devizes 
Festival 

Mikron Theatre Company: “Tales of the Thames - journeys up and down 
the riverbank”. The Wharf Theatre, Couch Lane, Devizes, SN10 1EB. 
(SU003618) Tickets: £8 from Devizes Books. 

Devizes Books, Sidmouth Street, Devizes, 
SN10 1LD or tel: 01380 738686  Details 
of Festival: www.devizesfestival.co.uk 

Sun 14 Jun 2009 Wey & Arun CT 37th Annual Poddle - 10 mile sponsored walk. Application / sponsorship 
from Trust website. Starts at Pulborough Village Hall, Swan View, Lower 
Street, Pulborough, RH20 2BF (TQ054186) between 9.00 and 10.30am. 

WACT Office: 01403 752403. Website: 
www.weyandarun.co.uk/poddle 

Mon 15 & Tue 16 
Jun 2009 8.00pm 

 Mikron Theatre Company present “Tales of the Thames - journeys up and 
down the riverbank” on Monday or “Fair Trade -  Reaping the Dividends”, 
the story of the co-operative movement on Tuesday. Blubeckers at The 
Rowbarge, Station Road, Woolhampton, Reading, Berkshire, RG7 5SH 
(SU572664). A collection will be taken after the show.  

Web: www.mikron.org.uk  Details of 
location: www.blubeckers.co.uk or tel 
01189 712213. 

Tue 16 Jun 2009  
10.30am 

Wey & Arun CT A guided walk taking in a section of the canal below Newbridge and 
including a visit to Lordings Lock and Waterwheel and will be 3 miles 
long. Meet at The Limeburners pub, Lordings Road (B2133), Nr 
Billingshurst, Sussex (TQ072254). Walk guided by Bridget Glynne-Jones. 

WACT Office: 01403 752403. Website: 
www.weyandarun.co.uk/walks.php 

Fri 19 Jun 2009 
7.30pm 

Reading Borough 
Council 

Mikron Theatre Company: “Tales of the Thames - journeys up and down 
the riverbank”. Abbey Ruins, Reading (SU719735). FREE SHOW. This 
performance is part of Reading Water Festival. 

Web: www.mikron.org.uk  For further 
details tel: 0118 9390771. 

Sat 20 Jun 2009 
11.00am - 
5.00pm 

Kennet & Avon 
CT and Reading 
Borough Council 

Reading Water Festival. (SU720735) John or Pam Swift: 01189 415540 Email: 
johns@360swift.com  Web: 
www.reading.gov.uk 

Sat 20 Jun 2009 
7.30pm 

Environment 
Agency 

Mikron Theatre Company: “Tales of the Thames - journeys up and down 
the riverbank”. Goring Lock, Goring, RG8 9AE (SU596809). Bring your 
own chairs, picnic and blankets! A collection will be taken after the show. 

Web: www.mikron.org.uk 

Sun 21 Jun 2009 
10.00am 

Somersetshire 
Coal CS 

Walk - Hampton Rocks Tramway (Steep climb, wear good boots). Meet: 
A37 Warminster Road. 

Mike Chapman: 01225 426948 

Thu 25 Jun 2009 
7.30pm 

Somersetshire 
Coal CS 

Evening walk (suitable for beginners & non-members): Combe Hay Lower 
Locks & Midford (5 miles). Meet: The Avenue, Combe Hay. 

Patrick Moss: 07736 859882 

Sat 27 Jun 2009 
10.30am 

Sussex Industrial 
Archaeology 
Society 

Guided walk along the site of part of the Portsmouth and Arundel Canal 
(Free). Meet at Barnham Court Farm, Barnham (SU956035) for a 4 mile 
walk to Ford. Allow 4 hours. 

Walk details: 01243 576701 

Sun 28 Jun 2009 IWA Salisbury 
Group 

Having heard the talk in May, now a visit to Claverton to see the 
Claverton pumping station and inspect the restoration work on the 
Burbage crane. For further details see Contact column. 

Jon Van de Geer: 01722 412841 Ron & 
Myra Glover: 01722 710322 Email: 
glover3@gotadsl.co.uk 

Thu 2 Jul 2009 
7.45pm 

Southampton CS "Tales, slides and cine film" an evening with Brian Evans. Chilworth 
Parish Hall, Chilworth, Southampton, SO16 7JZ. (SU410184) 

Angela Rose: 02380 403982 Email: 
info@apas-engineering.com 

Thu 2 Jul 2009 
7.30pm 

Chichester Ship 
Canal Trust 

Talk: “Past, Present & Future of the Chichester Canal.” At Christ Church, 
South Street, Chichester.  Tickets £3.00 from Linda Wilkinson. 

Linda Wilkinson, 1 Chidham Lane, 
Chidham, Chichester, PO18 8TL. Tel: 
01243 576701 

Thu 2 Jul 2009 Wey & Arun CT Mikron Theatre Company: “Tales of the Thames - journeys up and down 
the riverbank”. Fishers Farm Park’s theatre, Wisborough Green, West 
Sussex, RH14 0EG (TQ058268). Tickets £8. 

Web: www.mikron.org.uk  WACT Office: 
01403 752403 Email: 
office@weyandarun.co.uk 

Fri 3 Jul 2009 
7.30pm 

Surrey & 
Hampshire CS 

Mikron Theatre Company: “Tales of the Thames - journeys up and down 
the riverbank”. Fox and Hounds, 71 Crookham Road, Church Crookham, 
Fleet, GU51 5NP. (SU803530) A collection will be taken after the show. 

Web: www.mikron.org.uk  David Millett: 
01252 617364  Email: 
d.millett7@ntlworld.com 

Sat 4 Jul 2009 
7.30pm 

Environment 
Agency 

Mikron Theatre Company: “Tales of the Thames - journeys up and down 
the riverbank”. Donnington Parish Hall, Stockbridge Road, Donnington, 
Chichester  PO19 2QJ. (SU855036) Tickets £7 from Linda Wilkinson. 

Linda Wilkinson, 1 Chidham Lane, 
Chidham, Chichester, PO18 8TL. Tel: 
01243 576701. Web: www.mikron.org.uk 

Sun 12 Jul 2009 IWA Solent & 
Arun Branch 

IWA Solent Branch river trip on the Stour. Start from Christchurch. 
(SZ1692) 

Brendan Whelan: 01903 816012  
Email: solentandarun@waterways.org.uk 

Thu 16 Jul 2009 
7.00pm 

IWA Salisbury 
Group 

Boules & BBQ at the Green Dragon, Alderbury, Wilts, SP5 3AR. 
(SU183274) 

Jon Van de Geer: 01722 412841 Ron & 
Myra Glover: 01722 710322 Email: 
glover3@gotadsl.co.uk 

Sun 26 Jul 2009 Kennet & Avon 
CT 

Newbury Waterways Festival. (SU473672) Graham Smith: 01635 580356  Email: 
GrahamV.Smith@virgin.net 

Thu 30 Jul 2009 
7.45pm 

Southampton CS Annual General Meeting followed by supporting programme (details to 
follow). Chilworth Parish Hall, Chilworth, Southampton, SO16 7JZ. 
(SU410184). NB this is the “AUGUST” meeting. 

Angela Rose: 02380 403982 Email: 
info@apas-engineering.com 

Sun 19 Jul 2009 
10.00am 

Somersetshire 
Coal CS 

Walk -- The K&A Canal at Claverton. Meet: A37 Warminster Road. Mike Chapman 01225 426948 

Time Organiser Details Contact  

mailto:barnadillo@aol.com
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mailto:info@apas-engineering.com
www.devizesfestival.co.uk
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www.mikron.org.uk
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mailto:info@apas-engineering.com
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President: 
Brian Evans. 

Chairman: 
Paul Herbert, 25 Rosemoor Grove, Chandler’s Ford, Hampshire, 
SO53 1TB. Tel: 023 8026 2365. 
Email: p_herbert1@sky.com 

Secretary: 
Angela Rose, Hilo, Hungerford, Bursledon, Hampshire, SO31 
8DF. Tel: 02380 632558 (day) 02380 403982 (home)  
Email: info@apas-engineering.com 

Treasurer & Membership Secretary 
Anne Coleman, 14 Redmoor Close, Bitterne, Southampton, 
SO19 4DH. Tel: 023 8044 2552. Email: wiseowl@tcp.co.uk 

Committee: 
Maureen Greenham, Peter Oates, Alan Rose, David Townley-
Jones 

Newsletter Editor & Webmaster: 
Peter Oates, 39 Church Street, Nether Heyford, 
Northamptonshire, NN7 3LH. Tel: 01327 341798.  
Email: scs@whitenap.plus.com 

Society Website: 
http://www.sotoncs.org.uk 

Meetings: 
Normally 1st Thursday each month at 7.45pm. (See Waterways 
Diary.) Chilworth Parish Hall, Chilworth, Southampton, SO16 7JZ. 
OS Grid Ref: SU410184. 

SOUTHAMPTON CANAL SOCIET Y 
Established 1967 

The objectives of the Society are to foster interest in canals and inland waterways, to assist in their preservation, restoration and 
development, and to give practical help on waterway projects. 

Rescuing 'Lucy' from her watery grave! 

LUCY is a wooden butty built for the carrying fleet of John Knill. 
She was built by Frank Nurser at the Samuel Barlow Coal Co.'s boat dock at 
Braunston in 1951, and first registered at Daventry as number 548 in February 1953. 
She was sold to Barlows Ltd. in 1955, and worked by them until 1962. Finally she 
was re-registered by Blue Line Cruisers Ltd on 12th April 1962. Steered by the 
Whitlocks, and paired with motors IAN and then RENFREW, she finished carrying 
on the long distance Jam 'Ole Run in October 1970. She was retired to Braunston with 
Bill and Rose Whitlock living on her outside the Marina until 1977. 
Since 1977, she had been a private residential boat, and latterly sank at Braunston 
Puddle Banks. In 2008, she was acquired by Pete Boyce as the start of a 
reconstruction project of this most important wooden Braunston-built butty. 
After Pete had set up a workshop and yard at Braunston to carry out wooden boat 
restoration and carpentry, the facilities and space for such a restoration were 
coincidentally in place, in the very town where she was built. Fellow wooden boat 
owners, HNBOC members, her previous owner and BW themselves regard this boat 
as most important in the history of canal carrying, being one of the last wooden butties 
built for carrying at a historic boatyard in Braunston. 
After months of preparation which included welding a steel frame to her iron knees to 
give strength, she was refloated on Monday May 4th 2009 with the help of a volunteer 
working party. Two men in wetsuits patched her stern outside and in, while others 
baled out the mud or kept the 3" and 2" pumps going. When she floated for the second 
time, a boat length tarpaulin was dragged under her. With this in place, she floated 
easily, was towed to Braunston Turn and moored at Tess Wharf until Thursday. 
On Thursday May 7th the steel lifting cradle was moved to the marina, followed by 
LUCY under tow from JAMES LOADER. The cradle was lowered into the marina 
arm and LUCY eased between the straps. A check on her position on the cradle was 
made before she was lifted onto the lorry. Then a short road trip brought her back to 
the yard, and she now rests on her cradle ashore, ready for phase 2, measurement and 
recording. More information can be found at www.phobox.com/lucy/index.htm 
Top left: Lucy pictured on Braunston Puddle Bank in 2008. 
Top centre: Patching Lucy’s stern. 
Top right: Lucy, lying inside the tug James Loader, seen just after pumping had started. 
Upper right: Lucy afloat with the tarpaulin keeping out the water.  
Middle right: Lucy approaching Tess Wharf at Braunston Turn. 
Bottom right: Lucy, on her cradle, being lifted from the water at Braunston Marina. 
Pictures © Peter Boyce, Irene Belcher, Laura Sturrock, Paul Herbert and Alan Rose. 
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